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1st December 2023 

Dear Families,  

 

Thank you so much for your support during this difficult time. We have been informed that the Archdiocese are in 

the process of instructing a structural engineer to carry out a survey to determine the works needed. But, for the 

time being the other building must remain closed. This poses many different problems such as our resources and 

instruments being locked in there, extra space including the PE hall etc. Most importantly Y5 & 6 classrooms are no 

longer in use. Year 5 are working in the hall and Y6 in the ICT suite. 

 

Breakfast Club 

All our breakfast club food, plates, cups, bowls, toasters are locked in the other building. This is posing a problem 

for us to run breakfast club. As a result, we will open breakfast club from 8am for childcare for those working 

parents who need the support. Unfortunately, we will not be able to provide your children with a breakfast. 

However, if you are struggling, please let us know. 

 

After school Clubs 

Next week our after-school clubs will return for the next 2 weeks (apart from gymnastics on Wednesday as we do 

not have the space). Please bear with us at the end of clubs when we are letting your children out after the clubs. 

Clubs will finish Friday 15th December. Please check the newsletter for any changes. 

 

Christmas Fayre 

Thursday 14th December we are going to continue with our Christmas fayre 15:30 – 17:30. It will be a smaller event 

as we only have one hall…but still amazing.  

 

Assemblies 

We will not be able to have assemblies for the next couple of weeks. 

 

Thank you for bearing with us! The children and staff’s safety has and always will be our main concern. I will keep 

you updated as I know more. I cannot thank you all for your support and prayers, especially our staff and children 

who are being amazing, creative, and resilient. 

 

If there are any questions, then please contact the office. Please continue to check your emails and texts for any 

updates. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Mrs Lewis (Headteacher) 


